Dear Ben,

RE: INFORMATION REQUEST DATED 15th October 2018

REF: FOI-00398

Further to your request for information, dated 15<sup>th</sup> October, please see our response below.

## **REQUEST 6:**

6. A list of any agreements, arrangements or Memorandums of Understanding between your institution and bodies such as the Internet Watch Foundation (IWF), the Counter Terrorism Internet Referral Unit (CTIRU) of the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS), or Police Intellectual Property Crime Unit (PIPCU) of the City of London Police, to receive lists of illegal or illicit content, for instance for the purposes of blocking.

## **RESPONSE:**

We do not hold this information – There are no arrangements or memorandums of understanding between the University and these bodies.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Requests for an internal review should be made to the Head of Legal and Compliance at <a href="mailto:FreedomOfInformation@bcu.ac.uk">FreedomOfInformation@bcu.ac.uk</a> or by writing to: Head of Legal and Compliance, Birmingham City University, Joseph Priestley Building, Cardigan Street, B4 7BD.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Please see <a href="https://ico.org.uk/concerns/getting/">https://ico.org.uk/concerns/getting/</a> for details of their procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.